## Josiah's Journal

June-July 2015

Dear Ministry Partner,

Thank for your continued support and partnership with us in God's work here in Kenya.

## Missions and Outreach

In May-June, Josiah visited several public high schools and colleges to get permission from the administration to have special assemblies to show a film and preach the gospel with the missions team from Tri-City Baptist Church in Chandler, AZ.



On June 26th, the group of 9 led by Dr. Ball, our missions Director arrived to Nairobi. That weekend and the week following, we visited and preached the Gospel to a total of 5 schools. Dr. Ball did most of the preaching. That Sunday night, he preached to at least 800 students at the teachers college which is in walking distance from our new Church property.

The rest of the group which included Mrs. Ball, their son Taylor,

Mrs. Janet Paine as well as young ladies from Tri-City and IBCS:



Melissa, Tatum, Mickinze, Emily, and Abby were very helpful in counseling many of the students making salvation decisions. They were a great encouragement and left us with good ideas on how to get into more public schools and colleges. At the end, many salvation decisions were made. We already have started the follow up program with those who made decisions in those institutions.

Praises: and: We had great help from the team, outreach opportunities in schools, and many salvation decisions.

Requests . Pray for a continued open door in public schools, funds to build the church in Kitui, and follow up efforts for those saved.

Esther & Josiah Wambua